
“To improve the safety of work in coal mines, the development of the coal 

industry is necessary” 
 

says Director of the Metan Scientific and Technical Center, Doctor of Technical 

Sciences, Professor of the Department of Mineral Deposits Development of KSTU 

Drizhd Nikolai Aleksandrovich. The meeting with the deputy akim of the Karaganda 

region for industry, the development of small and medium-sized businesses, 

industrialization and investment issues Abdykadyrov Alisher Elisuly took place on 

March 11, 2020 in the structural unit of KSTU - Methane Energy Testing Laboratory 

and was devoted to the problem of improving mining safety by reducing the gas 

content of coal seams. 

“The largest number of accidents, often involving the death of miners, is due to 

methane explosions. The industrial extraction of this gas will reduce the likelihood 

of such tragedies many times, ”Nikolai Alexandrovich notes. 

The meeting was attended by Zhumasultanov Galym Azikhanovich, vice-rector for 

scientific work of KSTU Ozhigin Sergey Georgievich, head of the laboratory of 

methane energy Kelmyalene Assel Askarovna, as well as teachers, doctoral students 

and undergraduates of the department “Development of mineral deposits” of KSTU. 

The deputy akim got acquainted with the technical equipment of the laboratory and 

assessed the possibilities of conducting scientific research on the pressing problems 

of our time. 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 


